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Meeting Minutes of Regular Meeting of Hanover Board of Selectmen held at Town Hall on
Friday, February 17, 2012 @ 8:30 AM.

Present were Chairman Susan M. Setterland, Vice Chairman Joseph O’Brien, Daniel A. Pallotta,
Joseph Salvucci, and John S. Barry. Also present: Town Manager Stephen S. Rollins and Senior
Administrative Assistant Ann Lee.

At 8:30 AM the Board attended the meeting of the Town Manager Search Committee where the
Committee announced the results of their search for the Town Manager position; Troy Clarkson,
North Falmouth; Thomas Guerino, Vermont; and Thomas Younger, Belmont. The Committee
noted the candidates were announced in no order of favoritism.

The Board agreed to meet on February 21st at 5:30 PM to conduct the first interview; and 7:00 PM
to conduct the second interview. The third interview will be conducted on February 22nd at 3:00
PM with an alternate date of February 27th at 5:00 PM pending the availability of the candidate.

The Board discussed the pending retirement of the Town Manager with regard to awarding wage
increases, employment and contract agreements. The Board agreed Selectman Pallotta will contact
Town Counsel to request a policy be crafted requiring Board approval for all modifications.

Meeting ended and adjourned at 8:45 AM.


